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Swofford ExcavaƟng LLC. will start the construcƟon of the Oak and Myrtle Waterline 

replacement the week of March 13, 2025. With an anƟcipated start date of 03/17/25. 

ConstrucƟon is anƟcipated to be completed in April 2025. The work will include the placement 

of a New 8” water main associated laterals and two Ɵe-in points on Oak Street and on Myrtle 

Street.  

During this Ɵme, porƟons of Oak and Myrtle Street will have temporary traffic control measures 

in place, with signage. This will include roads closed to thru traffic and one-lane roads through 

the intersecƟons of 3rd and Oak, 3rd and Myrtle, 4th and Oak, and 4th and Myrtle.  This will help 

route traffic and pedestrians safely around the construcƟon site and work zone.  

We plan to complete the proposed work on Myrtle and Oak Street within 4-5 weeks of the start 

date. We will be doing our best to get traffic through and around each work zone as quickly and 

safely as possible. We will also accommodate any residences or businesses affected by the 

construcƟon and will guide them through the work zone, if necessary, to reach their desƟnaƟon.  

Swofford ExcavaƟng LLC. recognizes that temporary delays and the closure of one lane at the 

intersecƟons of Oak and Myrtle may cause an inconvenience, but this is necessary to facilitate 

construcƟon and provide for both the public’s safety and the safety of construcƟon personnel.  

As we move forward with the project, we will conƟnue to provide updates on the construcƟon 

along with any changes to traffic control. Please keep in mind that interrupƟons and delays in 

construcƟon do occur, and our schedule can change weekly and, at Ɵmes, from day to day.  

Please obey all construcƟon signs and our flagger direcƟons (or construcƟon personnel 

direcƟons). Our flagging personnel are happy to help. Please be safe and drive slowly and 

carefully through our work zones. We ask that you be aware of our construcƟon workers and 

the equipment they are operaƟng since they are focused on the work at hand. Thank you for 

your understanding, cooperaƟon, and paƟence. Please know that we will do our best to provide 

the community of Scappoose with a quality project in a Ɵmely and safe manner.  

If there are any quesƟons or concerns regarding the construcƟon or our traffic control, please 

contact our office at 360-771-5037 or our onsite project superintendent, Joe Swofford at 360-

771-5673 
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